City of Phillips

Notice of Meeting of the Board of Public Works

Municipal Hall, Council Room

174 S. Eyder Avenue

Wednesday December 7, 2005 at 5:00 PM

Mayor: Joseph S. Boho

Committee members:  Jeffrey Fahl, Charles Peterson and Linda Johnson

Department Head:  Terry L. Staroba 
City Administration:  Mary Willett
This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s Open Meeting Law, S.S. Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.

This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.

1. Call to Order (presiding officer).

a. Greeting

b. Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law.

c. Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Roll Call

Jeffrey Fahl ___ Charles Peterson ___ Linda Johnson ___

Mayor Joseph S. Boho ___

3. Set January 2006 meeting date.
4. Public Comment.

5. Motion to accept and/or amend minutes of meeting held on November 1, 2005.

6. Land Purchase for Hillcrest Road north to State Hwy 13 Phillips Business Park

7. Discussion/Action Citywide Deer Hunt possibilities.
8. Request for 2 banners on Main Street by Czech Fest Committee for one month –prior the Fest.                                                                                                                                                                                                   

9. John Martwick’s furnace/ A.C. update and roof replacement for Treatment facility
10. Update on 2006 MSIP-D grant and discussion/action on potential project.

11. Snow removal storage piles and their location

12. Review invoices presented
13. Department Updates.

14. Adjournment

Agenda Approved By __Jeffrey Fahl__________

Meeting Minutes

Board of Public Works

December 7, 2005

Jeffrey Fahl called the meeting of the Board of Public Works to order at 5:03 PM.  Committee members present included Charles Peterson and Linda Johnson. John Iverson of Ayres Associates, City Clerk-Treasurer Mary Willett, Public Works Director Terry Staroba, Harvey Bilz, Roger Samuel, Don Sauter, John Martwick, Ken Jonas, Pat Beringer, and Ryan Stutzman.
The next meeting was set for January 4, 2006.

Linda moved acceptance of the minutes with corrections regarding the paragraph relating to the Elk River Septic.  Charles Peterson seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

There has been no communication from any members of the Moritz family regarding their and near the Business Park.
Jeffrey Fahl read Marjorie Breskiewicz letter regarding a possible special city deer hunt.  Marjy was in favor of a city hunt I n regards to safety and the damage to the trees and shrubs in the City.
Pat Beringer- Wildlife Biologist located at the Park Falls DNR Center and Ken Jonas, DNR Wildlife Supervisor presented a PowerPoint presentation (a copy is in the City records and discussion regarding citywide deer hunts possibilities.  They also offered solutions that other municipalities around the state have chosen. 
Ken Jonas explained that zero is not an option.  A decision is a commitment to long term deer management program.  There is no such thing as a one-year program.  Funding for the program is important and is always a consideration. How many deer does the City have?  How many does the City want?  How do you get from A to B?

DNR authorizes hunting of deer in Wisconsin.  The local ordinances are the first issue that needs to be addressed if a hunt is being considered.

Seventeen communities in Northern Wisconsin have managed hunts and they are all different form each other.  Typically antlerless deer are taken. In some municipalities, a training session is held for all who would like to hunt, and then licenses are issued only to those who attend the training.  The City of Tomahawk requires that a potential city hunter go to the Sheriff’s department with a slip with a signature of a landowner which shoes permission to hunt on the property before an antlerless permit is issued to the hunter.  Merrill holds their city hunt during the regular season, and designates where the hunting will occur.
Sharpshooters manage deer quietly and safely, but it usually costs about $150.  River Hills tried live trapping.  It is very expensive, labor intensive, and has proven not to work.

Pat Beringer explained that if a deer management plan for the City is considered, then the banning of the feeding of deer in town is an important first step.  Natural area destruction accompanies areas around feeding sites.

The DNR held an all-day workshop called Urban Deer Management Workshop in July of 2003.  It was very well attended.

Ryan Stutzman asked if Prentice received any feedback.  Ken Jonas has spoken with them.

Roger Samuel asked if there had ever been any incidents which were not safe from a city hunt.  Pat Beringer replied that none had ever been reported.

Pat and Ken emphasized that they are here to give pros and cons.  The decisions are up to the community.  

Some questions were raised regarding the Canadian geese population in the City parks along the water.  Canadian geese are under the jurisdiction of USDA Wildlife Services. 

The Czech Fest Committee requested assistance and approval for placing two banners on Main Street for a month before and through the Czech Festival.  Terry Staroba stated that Xcel Energy used to offer their assistance, but no longer will.  The City does not have a boom truck.  Strand Electric from Park Falls has one that the City could pay to contract, but the City would need to be reimbursed for the cost.  The banners must be at least 18’ up to clear all the semis.

John Martwick relayed that he had heard from Jim Burnett (Kempfer).  They are going to give him a new furnace/AC.  

Invoices were reviewed.  Charles Peterson moved to approve payment, and Linda Johnson seconded.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM.

________________________

Mary Willet

City Clerk-Treasurer
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